State of New Mexico

Susana Martinez
Governor

December 9, 2014

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Governor, State of South Carolina
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley:
Thank you for your congratulatory wishes on my reelection as Governor of the State of
New Mexico and on becoming the Vice Chair of the Republican Governors Association
(RGA).
| am pleased to have the opportunity to serve New Mexicans for an additional four
years. | am also honored to serve as the RGA’s Vice Chair with all the Republican
governors in 2015.
I look forward to continuing to work together.
Sincerely,

d/{;w&‘«m
Susana Martinez
Governor
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